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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF











April 3, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

Local

City of Los Angeles

Today, the Transportation Committee of the Los Angeles City Council voted unanimously to approve reports from the Intergovernmental Relations Committee and, the Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA) recommending that the City oppose SB 18 (Alarcon) which would revise the composition of the MTA Board of Directors.  Transportation Committee Chairman Rudy Svorinich asked for this item to be approved forthwith, meaning that the L.A. City Council may act on this item as early as this Friday, April 6.

In other business, the Transportation Committee unanimously approved the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) report and resolution directing the CLA, LADOT, City Planning and other city departments to review, prepare and submit written comments to the MTA relative to the MTA Draft 2001 Long Range Transportation Plan for Los Angeles County.

Pasadena

Yesterday, the Pasadena City Council voted to approve the Joint Powers Agreement and provide funding for the feasibility study to evaluate forming a West San Gabriel Valley Transportation Zone.

State

AB 974 (Calderon), has now been pulled from the Assembly Transportation Committee’s April 16 agenda.  AB 974 (Calderon) is the bill being sponsored by the Los Angeles County Municipal Operators Coalition and relates to funding of the municipal operator services.  The MTA Board of Directors at its March meeting voted to not take a position on the bill and the municipal operators agreed to request that Assembly Member Calderon hold the bill over.
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